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¶ HUD and Census Bureau Report Residential Construction Activity in Ju-
ly 2017 

 
¶ Farías Sworn in as HUD's Assistant Secretary for Fair Housing and 

Equal Opportunity  
 
¶ HUD Reports óWorst Case Housing Needsô Increased in 2015 
 
¶ HUD makes $38 million available to fight housing discrimination  

Silvario Barros, a graduate of the Pine Street Innôs job training 
program is congratulated by Lyndia Downie, President & Executive 
Director of the Pine Street Inn.  

Norwalk Housing Authority offers pathway out of poverty  (The Hour)  

 
Somerville-Cambridge Elder Services (SCES) 
 
Every second Tuesday of the month, SCES 
joins with the Greater Boston Food Bank to 
feed seniors. HUD volunteers assisted packing 
a brown bag consisting of 10-15 pounds of nu-
tritious groceries.  

 
ReadBoston 
 
HUD coordinated with ReadBoston, the Cityôs 
only comprehensive early literacy program, to 
read books to the students at Haynes Early Ed-
ucation Center.  

 
ReVision Urban Farm 
 
ReVison Urban Farm brings high quality, local-
ly grown fresh food to our community at very 
affordable prices. HUD volunteers helped to 
keep back the weeds and maintain trash-free 
gardens at Revision Urban Farm. 

In the News  

Silvaria Barros speaks at the 2017 Pine 
Street Inn job training program gradu-
ation.   Ms. Barros was honored as an 
outstanding graduate at the ceremony.  

 
Every Spring, the Pine Street Inn of Boston hosts a graduation ceremony for men and 
women who complete its job training program. The 2017 ceremony featured gradu-
ates who now are prepared for careers in the food service and housekeeping indus-
tries. Pine Street Inn, a HUD grantee, provides a comprehensive range of services, 
including permanent supportive housing, job training and placement, emergency 
shelter and street outreach to more than 1,900 homeless men and women each day. 
 
ICater, Pine Street Innôs food service catering program, was founded in 1990 and pre-
pares people for careers in the food service industry. The program runs for 24 weeks 
and is divided into two training sessions: cafeteria operations and food preparation.  
 
The Housekeeping program is an eight-week course which prepares participants for 
employment as housekeepers and general service work. The course primarily focuses 
on sanitation and safe chemical handling.  
 
Each year Pine Street features one of its outstanding graduates and this year its hon-
oree was Silvaria Barros, who received two scholarships: The Robert Heard Scholar-
ship and a scholarship to the Cambridge School of Culinary Arts. Ms. Barros began 
her stay at the Womenôs Inn at Pine Street in 2016 after sustaining an injury, which 
led to her being homeless and prevented her from continuing to work as a hairstylist. 
Silvaria always enjoyed cooking and immediately enrolled in the food service pro-
gram with hopes of one day owning her own restaurant. ñThis program is wonderful 
and the best thing I have ever done,ò said Ms. Barros. 
 
The supportive job training programs offered at Pine Street Inn provide both voca-
tional and attitudinal skills to help its housing tenants achieve their highest level of 
sufficiency, which leads to fully independent living and has provided job placement 
with companies like YMCA, Zoo New England, Babson College, Bertucciôs, and Joes 
Bar and Grill.    Pine Street Inn launched a new partnership with Citizens Bank 
through its ICater program, which allows them to further their workforce develop-
ment efforts helping men and women transition out of homelessness, learn critical 
work skills and get back on their feet.  ñWe are so appreciative of Citizen Bankôs ongo-
ing commitment to Pine Street Inn and the community, said Pine Street President 
Lyndia Downie. ñTheir generosity directly impacts men and women who are rebuild-
ing their lives.ò 

 

Program Offers Job Training Skills to Help  
Homeless Gain Independence  

Empowering Residents through Career Training    

 
To help residents gain marketable skills and embark on a new career, the Quincy 
Housing Authority (QHA) recently launched a partnership with Quincy College and 
Best of Care, a local home health aide agency. This program is open to and free for 
QHA residents. Participants learn and gain skills to become a home health aide and 
are guaranteed a job at Best of Care after successfully completing the program. The 
first group of ten students graduated in February, 2017 and eight are currently are 
working at Best of Care and helping the elderly population in Quincy.  
 
The program builds upon QHAôs ongoing Family Self-Sufficiency program which is 
funded by HUD. Robert Cwieka, Deputy Director of HUDôs Office of Public Housing in 
Boston notes that ñthe Home Health Aide Program is an exemplary program as it pro-
vides a wonderful stepping stone towards economic independence.ò As part of the pro-
gram, QHA staff meet regularly with graduates to provide continued support. Through 
feedback from graduates, the QHA learned that in order to make the transition be-
tween classroom to practical work easier, it needed to implement an internship for the 
next group of 10 students which graduated in June 2017.  
 
Carolyn Crossley, QHAôs Director of Program Management, expressed that the key to 
this successful program was partnerships. The Home Health Aide Program helps to 
empower QHA residents and opens the door to their future. ñIt is a phenomenal pro-
gram and participants developed a sense of óI can do thisô and it has given them hope 
for the future,ò said Crossley. 

 

Recent graduates of Quincy Housing Authorityôs job training partnership program with Quincy College and Best 
of Care, a local home health aide agency.  

HUD Volunteer Efforts  

Federal Partners Tour New Housing for Homeless Veterans  

Federal Regional Interagency Council on Homelessness members outside Bedford Green, a permanent support-
ive housing development for homeless or at risk Veterans aged 55+.  From left, Kristine Foye, HUD New Eng-
land Deputy Regional Administrator; Jonathan McCumber, Service Manager, Peabody Properties, Inc.; Erika 
Koizumi, HUD; Robert Pulster, United States Interagency Council on Homelessness; Bernice Dizon, Property 
Manager for Peabody Properties, Inc.; Elizabeth Siegel McNamee, HRSA Office of Regional Operations; 
Jacquie Larivee, Resident Services Manager for Peabody Properties, Inc. and Alexandra Landman, VASH Case 
Manager  

 
Members of the Federal Regional Interagency Council on Homelessness toured Bed-
ford Green, a 69-unit permanent supportive housing development with priority occu-
pancy for homeless and at risk Veterans aged 55+.  The property was developed 
through the Enhanced Use Lease initiative using approximately four acres of underuti-
lized land on the campus of the Veteran Administrationôs Edith Nourse Rogers Memo-
rial Veterans Hospital in Bedford, Mass.  
 
Veterans have an array of supportive services available with on-site VA case managers 
and direct access to comprehensive medical, clinical and wellness services offered at 
the Bedford VAMC. 
 
The community is LEED for Gold and energy star certified and incorporates Green 
Building components.  
 
Bedford Green represents a true public private partnership that utilizes federal and 
state resources though an unparalleled effort and cooperation by several partners in-
cluding the Veterans Health Administration, HUD, Peabody Properties, Windover 
Construction LLC, and the Affordable Housing and Services Collaborative. 
 

 
The Region I Office of Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity held a three -day 
mediation training for its staff recently.  The training was provided by the 
Federal Mediation and Conciliation Service and focused on improving skills 
in areas such as conflict resolution. 

 
Cedric White, HUD Office of Labor Standards and Enforcement, trains 
HUD grantees during a Labor Standards Workshop in Springfield, MA, on 
compliance with federal prevailing wage requirements under the Davis-
Bacon and related acts. The next training for HUD grantees will take place 
on September 14 in Warwick, RI. This half-day training, ñInterviewing 
Workers Covered by Davis-Bacon Wage Rates,ò is geared toward HUD cli-
ent agency staff who have on-going Davis-Bacon responsibilities. The dead-
line to register for the training is September 7. 

 

 

New training video on HUDôs 

new Lead Safe Housing Rule.  

Click here to watch! 
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